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President's Message
By: The Honorable Dino E. Flores, Jr., BAFC President

Summer is almost over, schools are back in
session (two and a half weeks before Labor Day
in Frederick County!), and the Circuit Court for
Frederick County is preparing to have its first
Opening Term of Court since 2020. It is our
privilege at the Bar Association of Frederick
County to be permitted to make a presentation to
the Circuit Court about our annual achievements,
although this year I will keep it brief. Because we
have so many memorial resolutions, I don’t want
to take up too much of the Circuit Court’s time,
but this Bar Association has continued to operate
and move forward during the last couple of years
despite the many obstacles. We have held virtual
luncheons and seminars, and who can forget our
virtual Christmas Party?

Most importantly, the BAFC and our individual members have continued to
provide service and assistance to people in need in our community. We have
worked with our partners in the community to move forward with events that
we traditionally support, and even though many events were cancelled, we can
now restart some of these. For example, our support to the Salvation Army’s
Day Camp Fishing Event at Culler Lake finally took place again this Summer,
and quite a few members attended to help kids do a little fishing in Baker Park.
Kudos to Judge Ricky Sandy and Judge Eric Schaffer for having the
equipment ready for the kids.

Our individual members have also run with the ball, and for many of them, this
is just second nature. Our very own past President, Magistrate Joanie
Raymond, is being honored on September 15 by the Pro Bono Resource
Center with a Maryland Pro Bono Service Award. For information on how to
join the party that is headed to the Baltimore Museum of Industry to cheer on
Joanie, contact Cruise Director Cris Lovetro, cristine@lovetrolawoffice.com.

Please participate in some of our events where we give back to our
community. Although not an official BAFC event, Judge Sandy, Magistrate
Raymond and I, along with Joanna Shapiro and Shondell Foster and others,
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are participating in a virtual forum open to the public on September 15 for
issues related to domestic matters, including such topics as victim advocacy,
child advocacy, fee waivers, mediation, and custody evaluations. Click here to
register:
https://mdcourts.zoomgov.com/webinar/register/WN_l22ZCYfBTWG_MyXRy2K
nwA. Don’t forget our annual Thanksgiving event is fast approaching. Get
involved with the BAFC!

BAFC Website

MEMBER UPDATE
Congratulations to Magistrate Joanie Raymond as the
recipient of the 2022 Member of the Judiciary Maryland
Pro Bono Service Award, presented by the Pro Bono
Resource Center of Maryland. Magistrate Raymond will be
honored at PBRC's September Block Party: Building
Communities of Justice, on September 15th at the
Baltimore Museum of Industry. 

SECTION/COMMITTEE UPDATES

Young Lawyers Section

The Young Lawyers Section regrets to inform the membership that the
Brewest at Milkhouse Brewery scheduled for September 10th has been
cancelled. Those of you who had previously signed up to volunteer should
have already received a notification. If you have attempted to sign up to
volunteer and were unsuccessful, it is because the signup has been disabled
due to the cancellation. Thanks to everyone for their interest and
support. Hope to see you next year!

For more information about the Young Lawyers Section, please email
bafcyls@gmail.com.

Family Law Section

The Family Law Section will have an informal meeting/First Day of Fall
Happy Hour on September 22nd at 5pm at Frederick Social.

For more information about the Family Law Section, please contact Carin
Golze at Carin@WinikLaw.com.

Business Law Section

Mark your calendars for an upcoming section presentation entitled “Mind Your
Business: Coordinating Business and Estate Plans to Preserve Value”.
This virtual presentation will be held September 15, 2022 at 12pm, via Zoom.

For more information about the Business Law Section, please contact
Rebekah Lusk at rlusk@lusk-law.com. 

Elder, Disability, Trusts and Estates Section
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The Elder, Disability, Trusts and Estates section will meet on September
13th at noon for general discussion around the topic “You Cannot Make This
Stuff Up”.  

​For more information about the Elder, Disability, Trusts and Estates section
please contact Tim Price at tcp@eqlawyers.com.

Heartly House is having a Celebration of Life for their former legal director
and BAFC member Blaine Hoffmann on September 9th from 5-7p. Please
RSVP to legal@heartlyhouse.org. 
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There will also be a Memorial Service on October 5th at 11a at Evangelical
Reformed United Church of Christ. 

RECENT EVENTS

BAFC Annual Golf Tournament

The Annual Golf Tournament was held on August 24th
this year at Richland Golf Club. The weather cooperated
with another warm Summer day, and twenty golfers set
out to be the lucky winners to have their names engraved
on the “Charlie Frey Cup”.

Closest to the pin on hole No. 4 went to Dave Kindermann and to John
Robinson for hole No. 16. The most outstanding shot of the day was Scott
Hartinger’s tee shot on hole No. 6, which was a 200-yard par 3. You have to
see the photo evidence to appreciate how close Scott came to having a hole-
in-one.

At the end of play, a score of 67, which was 5 under par, was enough to earn
the team of Dan Williamson, Scott Hartinger, Andrew Nichols, and Janice
Rockwell the honor of 1st Place. The team of Drew Murphy, Kyle Kane, Cyrus
Jahhoory and Eric Hartlaub earned 2nd Place by shooting 3 under par. Third
place went to Scott Waxter, Marshall Horman, Michael Moore and Ian Bartman
with a score of even par.

The team of Brian Barkley, Ed Goundry, John Distel and John Robinson and
the team of Judge Bigham, Dave Kindermann, Larry Heffner and Art Crum tied
with scores of 75. After a card match review, the team of Brian Barkley, Ed
Goundry, John Distel and John Robinson were declared the winners of the
Green Tees Award!

Thank you to everyone who participated and made it to this year’s tournament.
We hope to see everyone back next year, plus those that couldn’t make it this
year!



Photo's Clockwise: 1) First Place Team: Andrew Nichols,
Dan Williamson, Janice Rockwell and Scott Hartinger. 2)
Scott Hartinger's posing with his amazing shot  3)The team
of Drew Murphy, Cyrus Jahhoory. Eric Hartlaub and Kyle
Kane  4) Green Tees Award: John Robinson, John DIstel,
Brian Barkley, and Ed Goundry 5) The team of Judge
Bigham, Dave Kindermann, Larry Heffner and Art Crum

BAFC Annual Picnic

This year’s picnic held all kinds of new
things for our BAFC membership. BAFC
Treasurer Carla Clarke had a vision of
members getting off work, strolling
down Carroll Creek and gathering at the
amphitheater for an evening of
networking and catch-up.  The
Executive Committee loved the idea
and agreed to let Carla run with the
idea.



On August 24th this vision became a reality. Arriving at the Carroll Creek
amphitheater after a day of work (or golf) members were greeted with cold
beverages, park benches, and the awesome view that is Carroll Creek. We
banked on the recent food truck craze and served a BBQ dinner from Blues
BBQ food truck. Desserts a plenty topped off the evening. (Key lime pie was
the overall winner.)  

Overall, the weather was perfect, the company was pleasant and we were able
to enjoy a favorite downtown location in the city that most of us call home. .

New Website and Membership Software Launch

The Executive Committee is excited to announce that after extensive research,
data conversion and training that we launched our new website and
membership software on June 27th. We are excited about the more
professional look of our website and all the new features that will be available
to members via the software. Some perks of this new system include: the
ability to pay for all BAFC events and dues through the software and see a
record of all your payments. You can also update your information at any time
and it will automatically update in the public and membership directories.



The first time you log in you will put in your email and then select “Forgot
Password”. You will then be emailed a password and can later change it to
something you can remember.

We hope you can take a few minutes to review the new system as we all get
accustomed to the new technology. If you need any assistance with the system
reach out to Maegan at info@frederickbar.org.

MEMBER SUBMISSIONS

A Little Laughter
Submitted By: Keith Schiszik, Offitt Kurman 

The following was  seen on a recent Family Law listserve post:

Lawyer One: “I just settled a divorce over visitation with a parrot. Neither may
teach it negative phrases about the other. I went to law school for this.”

Response from Lawyer two about 10 minutes later: “ And if there’s a dispute,
do they have to go to a parrot coordinator?”

Followed by lawyer 3, twelve minutes after that: “If they have joint eagle
custody, that’s probably a good idea””

And ending with lawyer 4, after a seven minute lapse: “ Thus the term ‘Nesting
Agreement’”.

And who says lawyers are a bunch of sticks in the mud????
_______________

Frederick Courthouse in operation for 40 years.
Submitted By: Peyton Phillips, BAFC Honorary Member
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We're on Facebook! Follow us at The Bar Association of Frederick County, MD for
updates, reminders, photos, and announcements. ​

Events

https://www.facebook.com/Bar-Association-of-Frederick-County-MD-2015432825402884/?eid=ARDjKOWcXZovwTrQtN2IDybCbAYNn4Hd9lp2pYZJuUMYWVgsa4D8dTcJt_Vtncix1AmQvQoRSZn2aXzI


September 6, 12pm: BAFC Monthly Meeting. Delaplaine Arts Center.
Our speaker will be Richard Griffin, director of Economic Development
for the City of Frederick. Thank you to our sponsor The McCammon
Group

.
September 12, 9am: Opening Term of Court. Circuit Courtroom 1. It's
back! We have lots in store recognizing several of our members.

September 13, 12pm: Elder, Disability, Trusts and Estates Section
Meeting. General discussion around the topic “You Cannot Make This
Stuff Up”.  Location: TBA.

September 15, 12pm: Business Law Section presentation, “Mind
Your Business: Coordinating Business and Estate Plans to
Preserve Value” via Zoom.

September 15, 6pm: PBRC's September Block Party: Building
Communities of Justice. Baltimore Museum of Industry (outside). Our
own Magistrate Joanie Raymond is among the honorees. Registration for
the Block party can be found at the following: https://probonomd.org/block-
party/

September 22, 5pm. Family Law Section Informal meeting/First Day
of Fall Happy Hour  at Frederick Social.

Save the Date

o October 4th, 12p: BAFC Monthly Meeting. Our speaker will be Dr.
Pamela Holtzinger, Forensic Nurse Services Supervisor, Frederick Health
Hospital. Our sponsor will be Minnesota Lawyers Mutual Insurance Company. 
f

Full Calendar of Events

https://probonomd.org/block-party/
http://www.frederickbar.org/calendar.html


Information of Interest

From the Courthouse



Assistant City Attorney

The City of Frederick is hiring an Assistant City Attorney! Please see
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/frederick/jobs/3633248/assistant-
city-attorney for more information, and feel free to call or email Rachel Nessen
(301.600.1391/rnessen@cityoffrederickmd.gov) or Scott Waxter
(301.600.2234/swaxter@cityoffrederickmd.gov) with questions.

For Rent

Furnished, windowed, first floor office immediately available across from
courthouse. Includes access to conference room. All utilities, internet, and
printer usage included! Parking garage across the street and ample street
parking. Please contact info@machinlawfirm.com for more information

Thank you for supporting
the Justice For All Fund last month: ​

Ian Bartman
Gordon Cooley

Are You Looking for a Paralegal?

If you are in need of a paralegal, Dr. Tracy Parker, Program Manager for
Frederick Community College's Paralegal Program, may be able to help. You
can reach Dr. Parker at : 301-624-2819, TParker@frederick.edu, To fin dout
more about FCC's Paralegal program visit:
https://www.frederick.edu/programs/business/paralegal.aspx
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Willing to Take a Pro Bono Case?

The Pro Bono Resource Center has a website called Statewide Opportunities
(www.probonomd.org/statewide-opportunities) that shows users a database of
pro bono service opportunities, trainings, public interest jobs, etc. around the
state. The database can be filtered by county, as well as by specific types of
opportunities. For example if you click here, you will see only those
opportunities that exist in Frederick County, OR that are statewide, remote, or
online.

P.O. Box 3088, Frederick, MD 21705-3088 | info@frederickbar.org | www.frederickbar.org
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